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THE CHARGE  

 

ñTo You, Sons of Confederate Veterans, we 

will commit the vindication of the Cause for 

which we fought.  To your strength will be 

given the defense of the  Confederateôs good 

name, the   guardianship of his history, the 

emulation of his virtues, the perpetuation of 

those principles which he love and which you 

love also, and those ideals which made him 

glorious and which you also cherishò 

 

Lt. Stephen Dill Lee  

Commander General, United Confederate Veterans  

New Orleans, Louisiana,  

April 26, 1906  
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State of the Camp 2016 

 Here we are deep into December and we are celebrating the Birth of our Savior 
and the deep fellowship of our camp. I am so proud to have served as your camp 
commander this past year, and my, the year seems to have flown by. 

 In January, we had our 1st Lee-Jackson Banquet and it was a success! We 
raised half of what we need to bring H.K. Edgerton and his brother here to Tex-
as for the reunion this coming June and I know this yearôs Lee-Jackson will be 
even better. 

 Our camp also celebrated Confederate Heroes day. 

As of February,1st we had 57 Members, where the previous year we had 34é 

And we had young men in the camp, something that had been lacking 

 In February, it was more spring like than winter like. We held a Confederate Flag Day Ceremony at 
Governor Lanhamôs Grave and then went and flagged the County Courthouse for an hour and the pub-
lic loved it! I hope the camp chooses to do this ceremony again this year! 

 In Marchô we participated in the General Granbury Parade. After outgrowing the Downtown Caf®, we 
moved up here to the American Legion Hall and we now have room to truly grow! Yes, we have to pay 
$2.00 a head to meet here, but it does pay for the HVAC and Electric we use. 

 In Aprilô we began issuing the new Camp Membership pin! It is a replica of our new camp flag and I 
truly hope you are proud of yours as I am of mine! 

It sayôs ñI am a member of the campò for all to see. 

We also dedicated our new camp flag and it is magnificent! 

 I want to Thank the benefactor who donated the funds to purchase it. I know this man is as proud of it 
as we all are. And he is an outstanding member of this camp. 
 
          (Continued on next page) 
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 Jack Edwards participated in the Medal of Honor Parade in Gainesville, and several of us did commu-
nity service out at Gibtown Cemetery that same day. 

 In May, we presented H.L. Hunley Awards and Robert E Lee awards at 3 High Schools to ROTC Mem-
bers. Granbury, Saginaw and Keller ISD welcomed us. I hope we do it again this coming year and per-
haps add a couple more schools. 

 In May, we also surveyed the Springtown Cemetery and placed 400 flags on the graves of all who 
served, especially the brave Confederate Heroes buried there. 

 On 28 May we held a successful Memorial Day service at Springtown and we were joined by the SUV 
and a Union Reenactor group that brought 3 Mountain Howitzers! And Dan Dzivi brought Rhett to be 
the Cap Horse,It was outstanding! 

 In June, several camp members went to Kerrville for 119th Texas Division Reunion. We were well rep-
resented at the reunion. 

 We also participated in the Parker County Sheriffôs Posse Parade, we were cheered as always during 
the parade. We forward the colors well! 

 In July, several members attended the 121st Sons of Confederate Veterans Reunion in Richardson. 

 Were our camp was awarded the Dr. George R. Tabor award for most distinguished camp in the entire 
SCV! 

 We also had an information table at the reunion telling all about the 120th Texas Division Reunion 
coming up next June. I want to Thank the Ladies who sat in the booth and helped all who inquired on 
the reunion. 

 We did not get to be in the Parker County Peach Festival this past July. But that may be a blessing as 
we look at doing First Monday in the temperate weather months, we get the space for free and have 2 
days to talk to folksébeats 1 LONG day with us cooking our brainséLOL 

August was HOT and the camp was quiet, because the tempo was changing. 

 In September, we did the Springtown Wild West day and we were in the parade as well. And spoke to 
quite a few folks about the SCV. 

Next, we went to the Paradise Main Street festival and had a good day talking with folks about the SCV. 
 
Then our 1st First Monday went off well for us, we got a new recruit. 
 
           (Continued on next page) 
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 In October, we went to the Bridgeport Coal Miners fest and it was a good day and well the next week-
end we were at Chico Fest. The camp stayed busy. 

 I spent the 18th and 19th of October in Rockdale Cemetery at the invitation of the 6th Brigade and it  
was a great trip for me. 

 The November 1st Monday was cool and rainy on Saturday. But 4 new members came to the tent on 
Saturday to visit and help out with the camp. The Sunday was a washout. On Thursday 10 November, 
we were at Millsap School day and spoke to 78 4th graders plus teachers and parents. It was a fun day 
for us! 

 December started off with Rain on the Christmas Parade and we canceled it. And first Monday was out 
due to rain as well. I did cancel the Toy Run due to weather expected but the weather held and a couple 
members went to post the colors and sing. I am grateful they did. I was under the weather myself both 
Saturday and Sunday. 

 I have enjoyed this past year. Our camp has grown to 68 members then shrank at renewal time and has 
come back, we keep adding new members, and all have begun giving time to the camp. We have an out-
standing Bunch of Ladies who have spent countless hours working to make this camp shine even bright-
er and I know more ladies will join in with them. I am so proud of all the Lanham ladies are doing for 
us. Please give them a congratulation and a Thank You for all they are doing! 

 I know we all look forward to the future for it is bright for our camp! 
 
Larry Martin 
Commander Gov. Samuel W.T. Lanham Camp #586 
Weatherford, Texas 

 



The Adjutantôs Call 

 

The Editorôs Soapbox 

Humbly Yours, 
Jerry Puckett 
Editor, Cook, and Chief Bottle Washer 
The Bugler 

Adjutant  
Vaughn Oliver 

   
  As a rule the first thing I do with each new issue is to change the month at the top 
then update the next meeting date, all on the first page. It was an eye opener when I 
realized our next meeting is in 2017. As they say, time marches on.  
 
  Hopefully things will level out with my job so I can get back to attending the meet-
ings. I didnôt realize how much I miss everyone until our Christmas party. It was 
great seeing old friends and enjoying some great food, especially the ham!!  
 
  If you recall, or if you even read my last piece youôll know Iôm listening to ñGone 
With The Windò on CD, all 48 wonderfully overdone hours of it. I just thought 
ñGame of Thronesò overdid the minutia of details!  

   
 
 
   
 
   

  Iôm at the point where Scarlett has returned to Tara and dealing with food shortages. I have to admit 
knowing what I do now itôs not all easy to listen to. Knowing how Sherman devastated the land and 
homes and hearing it described really brings it all home. Iôll have to admit a new respect of sorts too 
for Scarlett. I would imagine her character was based on some facts of how the Genteel Society realized 
their old way of life was over and had to buck up or perish! I also realize how much and why they hat-
ed the Yankees so much too. A sentiment I feel still continues even today in the Deep South. 
 
  Next month I may talk some about The Cause and how it was used as a rallying point, mostly it seems 
by those who knew they would not have to fight too! Sounds really familiar come to think of it.  

  After the cancellation of the Christmas Parade in Weatherford, we naturally just 
hitch up and move on. Two more major events are bearing down on us, the Lee-
Jackson Banquet and the Texas 2017 Reunion. All hands must help; we need every-
one doing the most they are capable of. 

  Our Christmas meeting on December 10 was another great success. This was the 
first actual Christmas Party our camp has had in modern times. The camp may have 
had them in times past, but I have no information about them. As a family, this is im-
portant. As a camp, we simulate a family and this helps us grow. 
 
  Everyone is now aware that I am no longer the camp adjutant. As I reflect on times 
past, I have enjoyed my time as your adjutant. I have tried to be a service to others 
and help the camp grow. I have not met my expectations, but hope that my efforts 
were worthwhile. You are getting a quality person as the next adjutant and my ab-
sence will not be noticed. I am not leaving the camp, its existence is important to me.  
I will continue to help anyone as best I can and contribute to the growth of the camp. 
We are a family and families stick together. 
 
 Have a great holiday, Merry Christmas. 
Vaughn 



 

 



New Member  

 

New Member Ed Arnold 

 

Community Service  

December 4th Camp member Scott Gates braved the elements and represented the SCV at the annual 
Bridgeport Toy Run.  


